Dear Sir/Madam

My partner and I are two males living in a defacto relationship for 4 years and we have been together for 6 years.  Our family unit comprises ourselves and my three children from my previous marriage.  The children are aged 15, 13, and 9 years.  The children are in our care full time.  In terms of the inquiry we can advise that we have had issues in relation to our work:

· Naming our respective partners as beneficiaries in relation to death related superannuation benefits. We have had to incorporate this into each of our wills. 
· The taxation system does not recognise our partnership. 
· There are issues at times in accessing family friendly work arrangements as my partner has been told once “they are not really your children”. 
In other matters that are not necessarily work related:

· We have found one health insurance company who has treated as a family unit much to their credit ([Name Withheld]). 
· We are not recognised as a family by Medicare. 
· My partner had been unable to consent to emergency care for the children, access medical records and provide permission for school excursions etc.  We resolved this by applying to the Federal Magistrates Court of Australia utilising the Family Law Act 1975 to obtain joint parenting orders in relation to residency of the children, their health care and their education.  Full judgement is available from the Federal Magistrates Court Website via the following URL: 
http://www.austlii.edu.au//cgi-bin/disp.pl/au/cases/cth/FMCAfam/2005/178.html?query=RF
Thank you for providing the opportunity to make a submission.

[Names Withheld]
[Details removed]

